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Water Pollution Control Authority
Old Lyme Town Hall Main Floor Meeting Room
Regular Meeting
October 13th, 2015, 7:30pm

Members Present:  Chairman Kurt Zemba, Vice Chairman Rich Prendergast, Ernest Lorda, Dimitri Tolchinski, Rob McCarthy, Frank Chan, Joseph Carpentino (alt.), Sal Cancelliere (alt.)

Also in attendance:  Engineering Consultant David Prickett, Sanitarian John Sieviec, Selectwoman Mary Jo Nosal, Selectman Skip Sibley 
Members Absent/Excused:  Douglas Wilkinson, Andrea Lombard, Donna Bednar, Steve Cinami (alt.)

1. Meeting was called to order at 7:33pm
Chairman Zemba explained that Douglas Wilkinson, and Donna Bednar were absent, so alternates Sal Cancelliere, and Joseph Carpentino were asked to fill their seats.  No objections.  

2. Approval of Minutes:  September 29th 2015, 7:00pm
Chairman Zemba noted that the minutes were submitted per FOR requirements to the town clerk and WPCA members, however, there was an error when posted to the website, that has since been corrected.

Chairman Zemba requested the following corrections to the minutes of September 29th, 2015 

Old Business: The minutes read, “The actual charges on the invoices were never known about to either budget.” He stated that it should read, “The actual charges on the invoices were not known about to put into either budget.”

Old Business: The minutes read, “Chairman Zemba stated that the charges were incurred, and the best solution is to let the 1st Selectwoman coordinate the WPCA, what is going to happen going forward, and to help us manage this.” He stated that it should read, “Chairman Zemba stated that the charges were incurred, and the best solution is for the 1st Selectwoman to coordinate with the WPCA, to determine what is going to happen going forward, and help us manage this.”

A motion was made by Joseph Carpentino, seconded by Ernest Lorda to approve the minutes as amended.  Motion passed unanimously.  

3. Chairman’s Report
Chairman Zemba noted that First Selectwoman Bonnie Reemsnyder was unable to attend the meeting, due to the birth of her grandchild, so there will not be item #5 on the agenda, “Update on Status of Project and Events – First Selectwoman.”

Chairman Zemba discussed the current budget which was emailed to the WPCA members.  There was an entry for the WPCA clerk, an entry for legal council that was paid to Andrew Lord, a pending invoice for November for David Prickett, and probably additional expenses from the attorney.   Actual expenses as of now are $7,271, remaining year remaining $82,029.  No financial report to be made.

Chairman Zemba referenced the flowchart for the Wastewater Management Process that was handed out last meeting, and stated that it would be good to keep, and David Prickett will update as time goes on.

Member Frank Chan asked for a copy to be put on the website.
· Chairman Zemba replied that he will make sure that it is.

Chairman Zemba stated that over the weekend, he pulled minutes going back as far as December 2013.  He referenced a comment made by member Douglas Wilkinson from last meeting, stating that the WPCA never asked how expensive it would be, and a comment from Andrea Lombard stating that we made a decision to hand out a budget document every meeting, and stick to that budget.  Chairman Zemba stated that every expenditure except for 2 types, have been discussed and passed.  

1. The Wind River invoice being paid to Shoreline Sanitation, honoring the contract with the BOS, invoices were paid as submitted, WPCA was not voting on them, but Chairman Zemba was signing them.
2. Additional hours paid to Chris Seery that were authorized by the First Selectwoman, due to compliance to the State of CT.
Chairman Zemba stated, outside of those, everything was voted on by the WPCA.
Chairman Zemba spoke on expense, he recapped, the WPCA was moving forward with the local solution, until DEEP stated that they would require a lot more information, and the cost of the compliance information would be 6 figures.  The DEEP and Woodard & Curran, recommended the WPCA to consider a regional solution because it would be less costly, and more expeditious.  Chairman Zemba stated that the WPCA did ask the engineers how expensive it would be, and the answer was that there was enough money in the budget.  After this, DEEP asked for more and more compliance information that was not in the original scope of work.  WPCA entered a new process, to complete the modified study.  WPCA with state suggestions, modified the plan again because it was too costly for White Sands.  WPCA asked again how costly the compliance would be, and were told that they were under 1% cost of project, which is under the norm, and there was enough money in their budget to get to the final phase.  But, DEEP kept coming back for more & more compliance.  Chairman Zemba called attorney Andrew Lord and engineer Dave Prickett concerning all the extra time and money going into the compliance, and they decided to withdraw the plan, shut the checkbook, and request how much money has been spent up to date “just like an invoice”.  Woodard & Curran submitted invoices totaling $108,000, for the purpose of itemizing the costs, not with the intention of being paid at that time.  Chairman Zemba stated, the cost belongs to the project.  He stated that the WPCA is not over budget, hasn’t been over budget, and with what selectmen have ordered, WPCA is under budget, with invoices from last fiscal year paid.  
Chairman Zemba continued, because we had the money at the time, in the budget, we used that money to pay off one of the invoices totaling $23,007, in order to receive matching funds for a $12,654.27 credit.  He stated this credit should go to the WPCA budget for 2014/2015.
Chairman Zemba stated that the WPCA has asked Andrew Lord to represent them with any inquiries from attorneys or legal councils.  The BOF passed a motion for 19,009 to do an investigation that has turned into a review, our only public statement based on the advice of our council, is that they have no authority to do that, and because they have no authority, we do not recognize it.   
David Prickett also recapped, the WPCA started off with a plan for a local solution.  It was determined that the 1st site they tested wouldn’t work due to existing wells, and to do more testing at other sites would have a significant expense, and the timeline had no end in sight.  Because of the timeline, and uncertainty of local alternatives, the WPCA voted to pursue the regional alternative.  With working on the regional alternative, DEEP required a much deeper dive into the needs analysis, including a lot by lot analysis.  He stated that it was around the holidays when they decided to stop and regroup, and that regrouping process took the majority of the 1st half of 2015. 
4.  Correspondence
Chairman Zemba entered a letter from Sandy Garvin and Chairman Zemba’s response into the minutes. (below)

From: Sandy Cameron [mailto:sgc512@icloud.com] 
Sent: Thursday, October 8, 2015 9:20 PM
To: Bonnie Reemsnyder; kjzrmb@msn.com
Subject: Hawk's Nest Meeting

Dear Bonnie, Kurt and WPCA ...please forward to all members

We continue to ask for evidence of pollution and its severity at Hawk's Nest and still get deferred to density. The Clean Water Act clearly states that density alone cannot be a metric of pollution. 
You must identify it, provide evidence and remediate in the most cost-effective way.

Our family business's highest interest is to make sure our renters have the best quality water to drink and swim in at HNB. If there is truly a pollution problem, we need to know specifically where and how it exists and to what degree.  We have not received any data from the Town to substantiate a problem at Hawk's Nest. 

This summer we hired a water and soil scientist to help us determine the best way to test the groundwater for evidence of a problem. Under their guidance, we sited three test wells along the frontage of HNB, which tests the quality of water just prior to entering LI Sound. This data would be a collective from all groundwater north of us to RT. 156.

Our samplings were for nitrites and nitrates. Barely detectable and within drinking water standards, the tests showed us what we suspected…that the notion of pollution was greatly overstated and did not apply to us. We researched our records at Town Hall and our data just does NOT fit the
characterizations portrayed at the meetings claiming poor soil quality and drainage as well as inadequate depth to groundwater at HNB. Where is your data to support that?

Our advisors taught us how to spot a problem, what constitutes a problem and an inexpensive way to remediate site specific undersized lot areas. We have been proactive in addressing these questions because we want to address a problem IF there is one. There is no evidence in Woodard and Curran's reports that they did perform tests of any kind at HNB.  That is an incomplete study.

It is of great concern that the Jacobson reports are inaccurately attributed to our area. Twice at WPCA meetings, well numbers were stated as ours but were Miami Beach. We are HN 2-98 and HN-400. There were no beach closures this year...and NBC reported earlier that Old Lyme beaches were consistently rated as clean swimming areas.

We would like to again request a meeting with you to go over the data collected at Hawk's Nest and discuss being removed from your project area.  Former letters and requests by us have largely been ignored. You are to represent us, not make decisions on our behalf without any input from us. We
will do what we must to have a fair resolution and honest discussion about
the need for sewers.

Thank you in advance for your consideration.

Sandy Garvin


From: RMB [mailto:kjzrmb@msn.com] 
Sent: Thursday, October 8, 2015 9:36 PM
To: 'Sandy Cameron'; 'Sandy Cameron'
Cc: Rich Prendergast (reprendergast@cox.net); 'Andrew Lord'(andrew@lordlawllc.com); 'John Sieviec'; Bonnie Reemsnyder; 'Andrew Lord'(andrew@lordlawllc.com); a_lombard@comcast.net; Doug Wilkinson(douglas.e.wilkinson@gmail.com); Dimitri T (dtolchinski@sbcglobal.net);
Donna Bednar (donna@dbandpc.com); Robert McCarthy (rpmcc85@hotmail.com);
Ernest Lorda (e.lorda@att.net); Frank Chan (2); David Prickett; Rich Prendergast ; 'Andrew Lord'; 'John Sieviec'; Bonnie Reemsnyder; 'Andrew Lord'; a_lombard@comcast.net; Doug Wilkinson ; Dimitri T ; Donna Bednar ;Robert McCarthy ; Ernest Lorda ; Frank Chan (2); David Prickett

Subject: RE: Hawk's Nest Meeting

Sandy,

Thank you for your letter.  The proper process is for you to submit your information to the Town Health Office as I stated at the last meeting.  John Sieviec, will review the data as far as his department is concerned and forward the data to the WPCA and the First Selectwomen with comments.  At that point all the WPCA will do is to send your data and comments from the
Town Sanitarian to our WPCA Engineer and make it part of the public record as we would any correspondence. The Engineers from the DEEP already explained how they determine problems of this nature at our 9/29/2015 meeting and I believe you were present.  

The WPCA will not meet with you or support this data. We will follow the direction of the State of CT through the DEEP and will take no independent action regarding Hawks Nest Beach regarding the proposed wastewater plan. I suggest you submit this information directly to the State of CT through the DEEP or under the EIE process underway as only the DEEP can action your data as far as their conclusions are concerned.
Kurt J. Zemba


Chairman Zemba entered 2 letters from the town of Waterford, regarding the intent to use the town of Waterford’s infrastructure to transport wastewater to the New London Treatment Plant. (below)

He stated that he will work on a response with First Selectwoman Bonnie Reemsnyder, but, there is currently no wastewater plan, and until there is an order or direction, we will not take further steps to talk to East Lyme, or New London, or Waterford, beyond what has already been discussed between the DEEP and the engineers.  He stated, as soon as we do something, we will communicate with them.  We made a decision last year, that if this moved forward, the First Selectwoman would represent the WPCA, the town, and the beaches in discussion with other towns.  

Vice Chairman Rich Prendergast asked if we are waiting to see if the plan is approved by the town of Old Lyme Residents before we start discussions with the town of Waterford?
· Chairman Zemba replied No, we are waiting on direction from DEEP, on whether or not we have to implement the plan.

David Prickett stated that they go hand in hand, if DEEP says go, go means nothing because there is no resolution with East Lyme, Waterford and New London.  We’ve conveyed to ask if DEEP says go, that they pave the way to resolution for East Lyme, Waterford and New London.
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Chairman Zemba entered an email from Joe Camean regarding Groundwater Protection via Sewer Avoidance – California Example
From: Skip Sibley [mailto:skip.sibley@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Saturday, October 10, 2015 1:24 PM
To: RMB GROUP; kzemba@rmbteam.com
Cc: Bonnie Reemsnyder; MaryJo Nosal
Subject: Fw: Groundwater Protection via Sewer Avoidance - California Example
 Hi Kurt,
Please see Joe's email to the OL BOS below. Wasn't sure if this had been already forwarded to you.
As this topic has been a concern by many and is one of the main pillars of sewer avoidance, I feel it's important to share.
I would appreciate your formal acknowledgment of below info and making it part of your next WPCA meeting under communications. 
Thank you, 
Skip

On Tuesday, September 22, 2015 11:41 AM, "Camean, Joe" <JCamean@vanzelm.com> wrote:
 Ladies and Gentleman,
 Please take a look at the at the following article published in Water & Wastes Digest September 2015 article on a wastewater treatment system for Los Osos California:
 http://www.wwdmag.com/treatment/decentralized-systems-thinking-big
 Los Osos, like Old Lyme, is a coastal community that is surrounded by salt water, who needed to deal with groundwater contamination from the same irresponsible small lot development that we have inherited.  They are not much larger than us; population 14,000.   Los Osos is ahead of us in having learned the hard way if your town is surrounded by salt water, and you are inattentive to your groundwater, it gets intruded upon by salt water.  What is most remarkable is this California project journal article is about equipment supplied by Infiltrator Water Technologies, of Old Saybrook!
 NASA’s GRACE satellite mapping is making very clear that Eastern Connecticut is seeing a prolonged drought, and if we do not recharge groundwater, it won’t be too long before we start seeing salt water intrusion too.  In case nobody has been paying attention, Connecticut Water has added a new installation to the north of Mile Creek Road, as they are surely seeing increased water demand due to the Point of Woods sewer connection to New London.  This ill contrived sewer connection has removed any seasonal limitation or motivation to conserve water as previously existed.  
Connecticut DEEP and too many wastewater system designers continue to move down the path of the perceived tried and true (but very unsustainable) wastewater technology of centralized sewers discharging to water bodies, in the case of moving wastewater the 15 miles from Old Lyme to New London it is even more unsustainable in that it requires considerable energy to pump the wastewater.  
 Regards,
 Joe Camean
Old Lyme, CT
 Joseph F. Camean, P.E., Vice President 
van Zelm Engineers | Engineering Excellence Since 1930
10 Talcott Notch, Farmington, CT 06032, T (860) 284-5064  (860) 284-5064, www.vanZelm.com
Chairman Zemba stated that there is progressive technology going on, and our own community asked why CT DEEP is not considering any other alternatives.  Chairman Zemba asked David Prickett to speak about this.
David Prickett stated that he read the article, and it closely parallels the original local alternative.  It is also very similar to Cape Cod, however, the regulations aren’t there in CT.  Climate is an issue with re-use.  Also, the city in the article didn’t have another alternative, on-site was the only valid alternative.  CA has the most advanced local re-use guidelines, driven by need.  CT is a water-rich state, and hasn’t had a need for such guidelines. 
Chairman Zemba asked David to still pass along to the DEEP.
Selectman Skip Sibley stated if you pump out groundwater, there could be an intrusion of saltwater.  He stated that when a representative from DEEP was asked about this, he stated that there is no data to support this.
David Prickett stated that there is probably not quantitative data to support this.
5. Engineering Update on EIE Dave Prickett
David Prickett stated that himself and Jay Sheehan met with Carlos Esguerra at the DEEP office, they reviewed the EIE that was prepared with the 3 chartered beaches, DEEP had just finalized that and submitted to the environmental monitor. It is now on the environmental monitor for public comment. He stated it was a good opportunity to talk about format, so as Woodard & Curran revises it’s EIE draft, they can present it in a similar manner. Woodard & Curran are on track to submit it’s EIE by the end of October, to the town of Old Lyme.  
One item that was discussed at that meeting was that the State would likely include a provision in any future funding agreements restricting secondary growth as a result of the sewer.  In other words, if you had a vacant lot in the project area that was very small and otherwise could not be developed today with septic, it would not be allowed to be developed and connected to the sewer later.  You cannot use state money to fund growth.  
Vice-Chair Rich Prendergast asked if the WPCA should review the EIE before it is submitted?
David Prickett stated that he can direct Woodard & Curran to send a draft email copy for WPCA review (and cc John Sieviec & the BOS) about a week before it is to be submitted.
David Prickett asked Chairman Zemba to forward the link that he emailed to the environmental monitor to the rest of the group as well.
Member Robert McCarthy asked if we are still held up by the NDDB?
David Prickett stated that he asked Carlos Esguerra to help expedite the process, and he stated that we shouldn’t let that hold up the submittal, that it could be incorporated as review comments from them.  They have passed their statutory limit, so we could proceed.  
6. Town Sanitarian’s Report
Sanitarian John Sieviec submitted his report using Jacobson’s Data, which included approximately 10 years of groundwater data.  He focused mainly on bacterial contamination.  He relied on geometric mean.  He overviewed 3 sites at Hawks Nest HN—2-98, HN-3-98, and HN-4, read their levels (see pages 17 & 18) and stated that the public health code says that the limit for these values are 0, proving pollution.  (attachments below)
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Member Sal Cancelliere confirmed with the sanitarian that the wells are tested once a year, and that the data goes back to September of 2003, and noted that the the numbers seem to be on a decline.  

Sanitarian John Sieviec stated that it is misleading because the numbers with the asterisk were not used for the mean, because when Jacobson was taking the data, the lab was reporting that the number was “around 10”, could be 7 could be 5, and you can’t put that into the geometric mean, because you need a solid number.

Member Robert McCarthy stated that by doing this, the results are skewed by just taking the positive readings, only taking the results that had exceedances, is skewing the readings to only positive numbers, of course it’s going to be high. It’s misleading.

Sanitarian John Sieviec stated he used the standard method.

Member Joseph Carpentino agrees that there seems to be a downward trend in numbers, and asks why we see this trend.

Sanitarian John Sieviec suspected that it could be due to dilution from precipitation.

7. Old Business:
Chairman Zemba stated that he received letters regarding septic tank pumping that was distributed at the last meeting.  (Attached Below) 

He summarized, the first request was from Jean & Russell Melita who stated that they only use the house seasonally, and are requesting to wait to pump out their septic tank until the sewers are put into place.  Their last pump out was March 29, 2006.  Chairman Zemba stated that they are well past the 7 year pumpout, and the town is unsure when the sewers would be in place.

The second request was from Elizabeth Whitley, who wrote that the house has not been occupied at all since 2008, and there hasn’t been power to the house since then.  She is not asking for a specific extention, she is stating that she doesn’t feel it’s necessary to pump.  The last pump was 4/6/2004.

Chairman Zemba opened up to discuss the 1st request from Jean & Russell Melita, 16 Billow Road.

Vice Chairman Rich Prendergast asked how we could prove that the house gets limited use, and stated he doesn’t understand how it is a hardship to pay $300 every 7 years.

Sanitarian John Sieviec stated that there is an ordinance to pump out every 7 years, and he suggested that we enforce the ordinance.

Member Sal Cancelliere stated that if this request is granted, then that would lead to many more requests.

Chairman Zemba stated that if this is granted, it would open up the option to all of the chartered beaches, and would set presidence if someone were to bring it to court.

Member Robert McCarthy stated that if it is seasonal use, and they could prove it, and it is a brand new system, then we could extend the time frame.

Member Dimitri Tolchinski makes a motion to grant Jean & Russell Melita a 1 year extention.
Seconded by Robert McCarthy

Discussion:
Member Sal Cancelliere asked if it has been verified that the house is used seasonally

Member Robert McCarthy stated that it should be contingent upon them proving the water is shut off during the winter.

Chairman Zemba called for the motion to give Jean & Russell Melita a 1 year extention from today, 10/13/2015.  3 in favor, 4 opposed.  Motion Failed.

Chairman Zemba opened up to discuss the 2nd request from Elizabeth Whitley, 32 Ben Franklin Rd.

Chairman Zemba recapped that the power was turned off on the house in 2008, and has not been used.

Sanitarian John Sieviec stated that we should hold to the ordinance.

Member Robert McCarthy stated that if there is no power to the house, that means there is no water, and he sees no reason to make them pump that system, if they could prove that there has been no power to the house.

Member Dimitri Tolchinski makes a motion to grant Elizabeth Whitley a 1 year extention, contigent upon her proving that there has been no power to the house since 2008.
Seconded by Ernest Lorda

Discussion:
Member Sal Cancelliere stated that he feels like they are opening pandora’s box, and that we should stick to the ordinance.

Chairman Zemba called for the motion to grant Elizabeth Whitley a 1 year extention, contigent upon her proving that there has been no power to the house since 2008.  4 in favor, 3 opposed.  Motion Passed.

Chairman will send her the amended letter granting her a 1 year extention, and ask her to contact the sanitarian’s office.  
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8. New Business -  None

9. Public Comment

Selectman Skip Sibley asked how WPCA handles correspondence, and stated there was important correspondence from the First Selectwoman’s office to the WPCA chair in a letter dated 7/21, outlining the process for approving expenditures.  There was a return response from the chair in a letter dated 8/2, and he feels that information is important, and wanted to know how that gets available to the public.  

· Chairman Zemba stated he is entering into the record the 8/2 response to Bonnie Reemsnyder, with attachments including: minutes from 4/8/2014, minutes from 5/13/2014, minutes from 7/8/2014, minutes from 4/14/2015, copy of the report card, copy of the estimated WPCA costs incurred by the town, the DPC invoices, copies of the budget; original & amended, wastewater management meeting of 7/11/2014, current budget 2015/2016, and 7/16 letter from Bonnie Reemsnyder to the WPCA chair which prompted the response.  

Selectwoman Mary Jo Nosal questioned why the WPCA chair wanted to submit that 1 specific article that supports alternatives to sewers to the DEEP, when he had received several other articles since the project started, that have not been submitted.  She suggested putting all of the articles together, and submitting them once to the DEEP.  She submitted that the most powerful document is the project plan that this was based on, a possible solution to the problem, that is cost effective, that preserved our resources.

Laura Parent, Center Beach
Wants to know if it is no longer the case “if the beaches get sewers”, but only how and when?
 
Chairman Zemba responded that he does not believe that is true, there are a lot of steps to say “no it wouldn’t happen”.

Adjournment
Motion to adjourn was made by Rich Prendergast, seconded by Frank Chan.  
Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 9:35pm


Chairman Zemba’s correspondences from the First Selectwoman’s office to the WPCA chair in a letter dated 7/21, response from 8/2, and supporting documents.

[image: ]July 16, 2015
Ms. Bonnie Reemsnyder
First Selectwomen, Town of Old Lyme
Subject:  WPCA Chairman’s Report: July 14, 2015 Meeting and Update
A great deal of time was spent discussing the June 16, 2015 Administrative Order from the DEEP. It was stated that the Town’s course of action pursuant to the order to complete the study would be up to the Board of Selectmen. It was stated by our Attorney Andrew Lord the order was not asking the Town to implement a wastewater plan at this stage.
Attorney Lord was directed to draft a formal letter to you for the Selectmen outlining the options and possible outcomes should the town choose to comply, formally not comply, or take no action.  Dave Prickett our Engineer was asked to draft a letter to you to state to the best of his knowledge the cost estimates to comply with the recent request by the DEEP to complete the plan submission process. 
Our Attorney, Andrew, re reviewed again the Town passing the motion at a town meeting to do a CWF Study, agreeing to take CW Funds, and as a result agreeing to undertake a study, submit a plan to address the results of the study and provide any information pursuant to the submitted plan as the State of CT – DEEP would determine – This of course turns out to be the costly compliance component.
Dave Pricket estimated that the current requests for information (DEEP compliance) is in three parts, two of which are finite and can be reasonably determined.  He determined parts 1 and 2 of the information requests would result in Woodard & Curran billing the Town approximately $5000.00 but the Third part is the problem.
It is the CEPA process.  It is based on public comment coming to the DEEP on the proposed plan the Town submitted and based on the type of comment or challenge, the cost could vary greatly.  While Dave thought that might not be more than $15,000 there is really no way of telling.  Andrew stated we cannot at this time estimate with any certainty what those CEPA – Public Input Process – which has already begun—costs would look like.
You and I and the WPCA know how extensive and how much the requests from the DEEP were last summer and we felt the requests unnecessary and excessive.  So this is a big wildcard and a potentially costly one in my personal estimate. Considering Sandy Garvin stated publicly Tuesday evening intent to engage experts and attorneys to pursue stopping this for Hawks Nest, I suspect CEPA will be contentious.
The WPCA preparing and providing this information and a review of the consequences of actions to the Board of Selectmen for review with the WPCA and other town stakeholders such as the Board of Finance in a public forum is essentially the Town taking steps to initially address the Administrative Order.  Therefore Old Lyme will not, according to our attorney, be interpreted by the DEEP as refusing to address the order at this stage.  
I therefore asked Andrew Lord at the meeting to contact the DEEP and explain we are in the process of getting information to the Town Leadership and stakeholders so that they can weigh into and make a decision in regard to the order. I asked that he explain that due to the time of the year, vacations etc., it may be about September 30, before the Board of Selectmen can reach out to other town stakeholders, weigh information and take an action regarding the order. Andrew believes that is reasonable because the WPCA is taking action to move the information forward to the BOS, and the DEEP will be patient and we will not face sanctions of any sort.
It is time to move forward to address this very costly challenge the Town has ahead of it. A $20 Million Project on the Town end plus compliance and preparation costs thus far before matching funds. People pointing fingers, trying to lay blame on how this got started, shutting off money to stop this, disparaging people, calling for resignations is all unproductive.  Let’s focus on where we are now and what the Town will do about it not on the past.
The WPCA members, the Board of Finance members, the Selectmen (and I do not exclude myself or Andy Russell or our two Selectmen), all need to stop unproductive comments and move forward under your leadership to address this matter facing the town
I believe all can stand together on an approach whatever it may be and it may be a good idea to convene at least one or maybe two combined WPCA, BOF and BOS meetings that you chair to address the order. The WPCA is happy to ask our engineer and attorney to be available to answer questions and provide insight.
I and the WPCA will look forward to working with you on this.
Very truly yours,
Kurt J Zemba

Kurt J Zemba
OL WPCA Chairman
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From: RMB [mailto:kjzrmb@msn.com] 
Sent: Sunday, August 2, 2015 5:17 PM
To: Bonnie Reemsnyder
Cc: 'kzemba@rmbteam.com'; 'Andrew Lord'; David Prickett; 'Andy Russell'; a_lombard@comcast.net; Ernest Lorda (e.lorda@att.net); Doug Wilkinson (douglas.e.wilkinson@gmail.com); Donna Bednar (donna@dbandpc.com); Dimitri T (dtolchinski@sbcglobal.net); Robert McCarthy (rpmcc85@hotmail.com); Rich Prendergast (reprendergast@cox.net); Frank Chan (2); Frank Chan (frankcapt@comcast.net); Skip Sibley (skip.sibley@yahoo.com); Mary Jo Nosal (maryjonosal@gmail.com)
Subject: Formal Response From WPCA Chair Kurt Zemba, to Your Letter dated 7/21/2015 -- The Formal Signed Response is the Last Document Attached to This Email
 Bonnie, 
My "Formal Response" to your letter of 7/21/2015 is attached with support information. I was hoping you would have taken my July Chairman's Update last month at the meeting you missed more seriously as I stated at the end of my response to you.  That Response is the last attachment to this email.   As you know, I have many supporting emails, text messages and notes on all of this.
The Town is facing an order from the state and you are not addressing it thus far it seems.
 
Kurt J. Zemba
 
Chairman
Old Lyme WPCA


Page 2 of 59
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Ms. Bonnie Reemsnyder
First Selectwomen, Old Lyme, CT

Dear Bonnie,

This is the formal response to your letter of July 21, 2015.  I have outlined facts below to put in the record, the decisions and actions you have made as First Selectwomen and the facts of the WPCA actions along with the supporting documentation.  These matters have all been reviewed by our Attorney, and by our Engineer who have shared the facts with officials of the State DEEP and are consistent with their experience.

Please note, you use the term “you” when referring to me as Chairman of the WPCA. All motions for expenditures were made not by me but other members of the WPCA who voted to action them often on your prompting and recommendations. I did not vote on any of them and only actioned approved legal motions the WPCA has the authority to make.  That authority includes compliance to State of CT directives and requirements.  Do not make this about me.  Your April discussion with me was about “Your Cost Overruns not mine or the WPCA’s which your personal actions caused and you intended to go to the Town to request monies to cover the “required expenses” all of which you incurred, directed or knew about and were not initiated by the WPCA or any of its members.

Facts:

The Town voted on and approved doing a Clean Water Funds Study for a gross amount of up to $185,000 and you executed documents for the town to do the study and accept matching clean water funds. An amount of $91,609.61 from CWF was agreed to and accepted per the document you had our WPCA Engineer create on your request without WPCA knowledge at the time.  It is attached as *Selectwomen Document – CWF -Project.  

When you accepted the CW Funds, you obligated the town upon completion of the study to submit a Facilities Plan to the DEEP for approval and to provide any information requested pursuant to that plan.  I emphasize you as the WPCA was at that time not in existence.  You signed a contract with Woodard & Curran for the Town and at no time did the WPCA have a contract with nor enter into an agreement with Woodard & Curran to pay invoices.  All actions taken with Woodard & Curran by the WPCA which were limited were on your direction.  I have notes from all the conference calls you had with Woodard & Curran engineers to direct the project process as I was invited to be on those calls and they were numerous.  I often referred to those calls at our WPCA meetings.  
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The “information requested” was all with your knowledge as you were communicating to the DEEP personally 95% of the time which the DEEP will confirm, and usually informing me after the fact as Wastewater Management Chair and later as WPCA Chair but not always.  The WPCA had addressed their concern over that practice with you at our June 2015 Meeting.  That “information requested” is shown on the attached document as Amendment #1 and Amendment #2.  Amendment #1 is $77,450.80 and Amendment #2 is $80,607.23.  The WPCA considers the amounts valid albeit excessive and has so stated.  Matching funds were requested by W & C on your behalf (the Town) for $86,931.85 and that equals the Town’s total anticipated amount of $178,541.46 in matching funds that you asked Dave Prickett our Engineer to outline for you.

On 4/8/2014 the WPCA motioned at my request based on the additional cost of compliance to the town that the WPCA encumber $10,000 including a $7000 retainer the town could tender to W & C. That motion was made again with your participation by Ernest Lorda and seconded by Donna Bednar and the WPCA passed it unanimously. I did not vote on it. Minutes attached.

On 5/13/2014 at the WPCA meeting you participated in and advised the WPCA to select to pursue Option 2 on the Towns behalf along with your Engineers W & C. That triggered the CEPA process and these information costs which were designed to roll into a bond request and neither the town and certainly not the WPCA were required to pay them as no agreement existed with Woodard & Curran to pay for that compliance to provide information.  Minutes attached.

At the 7/8/2014 WPCA Meeting Dimitri Tolchinski and Doug Wilkinson motioned on your recommendation to approve expenditures of up to $49,700 as our budget would allow to cover administrative costs associated with the project planning.  Based on that motion as we had the funds in our budget I signed a compliance invoice for $23,007.77 that would be reimbursed back to the WPCA by the Town. These were preceded by other invoices voted on by the WPCA membership and within the WPCA budget that would also be reimbursed to the WPCA less the amounts put into our budget by the Board of Finance for the project.  These are outlined as paid on the attachment.  At the same meeting on July 8, Frank Chan motioned and Doug Wilkinson seconded that motion to recommend to the Board of Selectmen they approve additional funding of $61,000 for the Town engineers W & C for the project. This was on your recommendation and the Engineers report recommendation given at that meeting.  These Minutes are also attached.

The WPCA, (Tom Risom, Vice Chair and myself specifically), tried to work with Andrew Lord to stop these compliance costs for information that I did not fully become aware of until the week between Christmas and New Years of 2014. I then informed you we were attempting to pull the plan back on the Town’s behalf to stop the spending and I wanted to get documented details on the spending by W & C for the DEEP in the form of invoices to share with the Board of Selectmen and Board of Finance which were sent. If you recall, you did not want me to do this.
[image: ]Page 3

As far as the WPCA being over budget, that was specifically caused by you Bonnie. See below:

The invoice we paid on behalf of the town was per you to be reimbursed to the WPCA.  That alone would have kept the WPCA under budget for 2014-2015.

The cost of Dave Pricket’s Services, our WPCA Engineer being directed by you to do things and charged to the WPCA budget without my knowledge is $1,187.50 (attached) Add to that Our Attorney Andy Lord spending more than 90 minutes with David Kelsey from the BOF and the $1,182.28 that you charged to the WPCA budget in September of 2014 for work being done for the Sanitarians office that they did not have in their budget; the three items combined would have kept the WPCA under budget for 2014-2015 even with the above invoice being paid.

Your’ not allowing me to cease paying Wind River for improper Invoices for pump out material put in Old Lyme facilities that is no longer required by the state on a contract that was invalid due to a sale of the business you contracted with, as was pointed out to you many months ago, would have created a surplus in the WPCA Budget that alone again without the above two issues would have kept the WPCA under budget for 2014-2015.  The Town paid and is continuing to pay Wind River on a contract you signed (Attached) more than $20,000 improperly and illegally and you wanted the WPCA to move this under the Selectmen to address this. You did not address it. Yet you continue to pay Wind River even now in the new fiscal year.  Why isn’t the Board of Finance interested in payments exceeding $30,000 that should never have been made?  When I continually pointed this out to you in 2014, you then asked me to continue to pay invoices as it was budgeted even when I told you it could exceed the budget. You told me you were concerned about the political ramifications of not paying Wind River.  I repeated that to our Task Force Chairman, Dimitri Tolchinski, member of the WPCA and former chair, who is looking into this matter for the WPCA. He will speak to this issue at the next WPCA meeting in September.

I sat in a meeting with Denise Ruzicka DEEP Director, with the DEEP Commissioner and you where you told the Commissioner you were going to take the lead to implement a unified wastewater project for the Old Lyme Shoreline and you did just that and continue to.  You have taken the lead in numerous conversations with the DEEP over the past 2 years in a non public setting. You have met and discussed fees and costs with New London WPCA officials and East Lyme Town Leaders. I have heard that directly from the Former East Lyme First Selectman who I spoke with last week.  Your failure to communicate this to our Board of Finance is not a WPCA problem nor do the volunteers on the WPCA want to be concerned with your political problems or be blamed for serving this cause of the Selectmen. The members of the WPCA signed up to serve and protect the town and the environment.

It is clear from these facts and 2 years of Board of Finance minutes, I reviewed, that you as First Selectmen, attending all but one WPCA meeting and all Wastewater Management meetings in the last 3 years,) were not communicating decisions and potential and real costs to the Board of Finance which the WPCA found incredulous at first but it seems the BOF were not being kept informed by you and I understand their surprise as information was disseminated.
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They BOF could certainly read minutes and every document on the Town website from the WPCA and attend all our meetings but expected updates from you.  The WPCA is not required to update the BOF, we update you and you talk to the BOF. You conducted conference calls and conversations with the DEEP, East Lyme, New London and the Chartered Beach Leaders that I and members of the WPCA were not aware of at the time and we depended on you to update me, the BOF and the WPCA. Outside of the Engineering conference calls, I was not invited into the conversations. The talks with the DEEP and the shoreline towns of East Lyme and New London, were conducted by you in non public meetings.

In conclusion, the WPCA will take the following actions:  

All invoices of any kind will be sent to you, and the Board of Finance and not to the Finance Director except the invoices covering the cost of our clerk who takes WPCA minutes, as the communication level between you, the Selectmen and the Board of Finance is not trusted.

The $25,000 allocated for the Wastewater Management Project in our current budget will not be tapped for any payments unless we get a specific request to do so by the both the Board of Finance and the Board of Selectmen.
If not used the BOF can take it back at the end of the fiscal year.

The action to comply with the DEEP order is up to the Board of Selectmen. The WPCA asked our attorney to buy some time for the Selectmen but action is up to you and we will leave it for you to act.  You have been told that the process is to roll CWF compliance costs into a Bond request for funding to implement the project.  The WPCA feels no obligation to pay those invoices as it is a town responsibility and we will only validate that the expenses were valid as per the State Process identified to us by the DEEP and our attorney.

The WPCA will invite the DEEP representatives to our September meeting and our attorney and Engineer will be there at our expense. Woodard & Curran will be invited as a courtesy at their expense as they work for you.
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We will continue to have our attorney at our meetings who is our consultant until the Board of Selectman and Board of Finance members cease attacking WPCA members.  We will have our consultant attorney’s and engineer at our meetings to inform the public as to what is happening until such time that the Selectmen do a better job at that.

To the last point in your letter, the WPCA will stay in our budget if you stop making charges to it and if our legal responsibilities are not interfered with per State statues requiring legal intervention.   Both those circumstances are up to you.  I was hoping you would have taken my update last month more seriously. (Also Attached)

Very truly yours,

Kurt J. Zemba

Kurt J. Zemba
Chairman
Old Lyme Water Pollution Control Authority

CC:
Board of Selectmen
Andy Russell, Chairman, OL Board of Finance
WPCA
Attorney Andrew Lord
Dave Prickett, DPC
File

KJZ:lw
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Minutes submitted by:
Donna Glaras
10/14/15
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TOWN OF OLD LYME

HE SELECTMEN
52 Lyme Street
July 21, 2015 Old Lyme, CT 06371
www.oldlyme-ct.gov

Mr. Kurt Zemba, Chair WPCA Tel. (860) 434-1605
Fax (860) 434-1400

Town of Old Lyme
Old Lyme, CT 06371

OFFICE OF

Dear Kurt,

I received your email of July 16, 2015 with invoices attached for DPC Consulting and Atty. Andrew Lord,
which were for services rendered in April, May and June of 2015. You contend that the BOS should take
appropriate steps to see that the invoices are paid, as the cost overruns are due to compliance issues
with the State of CT for the Coastal Wastewater Management Plan and the Clean Water Fund
agreement between the Town of Old Lyme and the State of CT.

As chairman of the WPCA, you are required to work within the budget and notify the BOS and BOF in
advance of any anticipated cost overruns. As you will recall, you and | had a conversation in early April
about the plan to present the cost overruns due to the study at a Town Meeting for approval. At that
time, we discussed your future needs for legal services and engineer consulting. While you had some
anticipated expenses, | made it clear that you should keep the expenses to a bare minimum because
there was no assurance of approval for the cost overruns, and you agreed that since the plan was on
hold, there would not be a pressing need for services.

I am concerned about the total of the invoices and ask for an explanation for the services in more detail
so that | can report to the Boards of Selectmen and Finance on this. In particular, | would like to
understand the need for the engineer and attorney to attend meetings, which is costly.

Because of these cost overruns and concern about future budgeting issues, | am requiring advance
approval for any planned encumbrances with a reasonably accurate estimate of the cost, and
accounting of the current budget status. In addition, | am requiring that all invoices that you have
approved be submitted to me for approval prior to submission to the Finance Dept. It is essential that
we stay within the approved budget or discuss anticipated overruns prior to encumbrance.

Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this.

Sincerely,
Va4

/'5(/()4./&&@ . Cer s Lo
Bonnie A. Reemsndyer
First Selectwoman

CC: Andy Russell, Chair BOF; Nicole Stajduhar, Finance Director; Selectmen
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OPERATION AND MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT
SEPTAGE TRANSFER FACILITY

THIS AGREEMENT, having an effective date of the \lg’“" day of March, 2011 by and

between the TOWN OF OLD LYME, a municipal corporation having its territorial limits within the
County of New London and State of Connecticut (hereinafter referred to as the Town) and
SHORELINE SANITATION, INC., a Gonnecticut corporation having its principal place of business
in Old Lyme, Connecticut (hereinafter referred to as the Contractor).

WHEREAS, the parties desire to continue their agreement for the operation and

maintenance of a septage transfer facifity cn premises leased by the Town from Gouvna Group
LLC at 30 Short Hills Road, Old Lyme, Connecticut, and to set forth in this Agreement the
obligations of the Town and the Contractor.

parties agree as follows:

1;

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual promises contained herein, the

The Contractor shall, during the terms of this Agreement, operate said sewage transfer
facility, and shall have responsibility for the acceptance of septage from all pumpouts of
septic systems within the Town of Old Lyme by any licensed septage hauler (excluding
hazardous waste, contaminated ground water and leachate), and the transfer of such
septage to a licensed sewage treatment facility. The Contractor shall also have the right to
require of any licensed septage hauler prior to the acceptance of septage proof of insurance,
vehicle registration, proof of random drug testing, and such other documentation
recommended or required by appropriate Connecticut regulatory agencies.

A. The term of this Agreement shall be from January 1, 2012 through December 31, 2015.
The Town shall, through its Board of Selectmen, decide by December 1, 2014 whether or not
to extend this Agreement for an additional four-year term. Further extensions may be
granted, per subparagraph (B} below.

B. The third year in any four-year term under this Agreement, as the same may be
extended, shall be the “Extension Year’. On or before December 1 of the Extension Year,
the Board of Selectmen shall decide whether or not to extend the Agreement for an additional
four-year term. In the event the Board of Selectmen shall decide not to so extend this
Agreement, the Agreement shall continue to be in effect for only the one year remaining
under the Agreement, or extended Agreement, as the case may be.

Coiusner
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C. Inthe event the Contractor shall not desire an extension of the Agreement for an
additional four-year period, the Contractor shall so notify the Board of Selectmen in writing
prior to December 1 of the Extension Year. This Agreement shall then continue to be in
effect for only the remainder of the term of the then current Agreement.

The Contractor shall operate and maintain said sewage transfer facility so as to accept
A. 16,000 gallons of septage per peak workday; and

B. 3 million galions of septage annually.

The Contractor shall operate said facility from 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM, Monday through Friday
and be available for emergency service during off weekday hours and on weekends and
holidays upon reasonable notice. The above specified hours of operation notwithstanding,
the Contractor may temporarily restrict acceptance of septage due to operational constraints,
including equipment malfunction and septage in excess of gallons specified in Paragraph 3.A.
Said facility shall have personnel on site during normal weekday business hours to monitor
operation and shall be secured to prevent entry during non-business hours.

Said facility and the operation thereof shall comply with all local, state and federal regulations
and requirements for the storage and transfer of septage, including, but not limited to, the

following:

A. Evidence of a written agreement with a licensed sewage treatment facility, for the

acceptance and handling of septage;

B. Compliance of all septage transport vehicles with the requirements of Section 19-13
B103c¢(d) of the Connecticut Public Health Code;

C. Permit by the Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection for the disposal of

sewerable waste.

D. Scheduled periodic inspections of said facility by the Old Lyme Sanitarian during normal
business hours, and inspections by the Department of Environmental Protection as

requested.

The Town shall require that each licensed septage hauler present a septage disposal ticket
issued at the Old Lyme Town Hall prior to Contractor accepting septage from such hauler, In
addition, the Town shall have the right to require additional documentation, as described in
Paragraph 1, prior to the Contractor accepting sewage from a septage hauler.
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10.

1.

The Contractor shall maintain accurate records of septage deposited at and removed from
said facility and shall promptly make available to the Old Lyme Sanitarian all septage
disposal tickets and such other information as the Old Lyme Sanitarian may require on a
monthly basis. The Old Lyme Sanitarian, or his agent, shall be responsible each month to
pick up septage dispcsal tickets and other requested information from the Contractor at the
septage transfer facility.

The Contractor shall have available on site sufficient absorbing materials (sand and/or
gravel), to absorb any spill during off-loading or filling procedures, as well as the equipment
required to distribute these materials.

The Contractor shall maintain workers’ compensation insurance, and shall maintain public
liability insurance in the amount of $3,000,000 protecting the Town against any loss, liability
or expense whatsoever from personal injury or property damage claim arising or occurring in
connection with the operation of said facility, including the operation of all septage transport
vehicles to and from the septage treatment facility.

The Contractor shall each month make available to the Oid Lyme Sanitarian a report on ail
trucking and tipping charges paid by the Contractor during the prior month. The Town's
agent shall be responsible each month to pick up said information from the Contractor at the
septage transfer facility.

The Town shall, within fifteen (15) days after receipt of all septage disposal tickets and the
Contractor's report on all trucking and tipping fees for the prior month, pay to the Contractor
an amount equal to:

A. 12 cents per gallon, including processing by the Contractor and trucking; OR

B. 4.5 cents per gallon of septage fransported (tipping fee) and 7.5 cents per gallon of
septage (trucking fee).

C. In the event the Contractor shall in the future be charged a tipping fee in excess of 4.5
cents per gallon, the Contractor shall be entitled to charge the Town of such increase; and

D. As of each January 1% while this Agreement shall be in effect, the Contractor shall be
allowed to adjust its trucking fee to reflect reasonable increases in operating costs,
such as fuel, insurance and labor, upon prior submission of an itemization of such
increases in costs to the Board of Selectmen.
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12. This Agreement may not be assigned to another party by the Contractor without the prior
written consent of the Town's Board of Selectmen, which consent may be withheld for any

reason.
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Paid by | Date Paid by Anticipated Anticipated | Original CWF CWF CWF
Invoice Date | Invoice # | CWF Eligible Amount Town Town W&C Project # CWF Grant Local Share Project Amendment #1 | Amendment #2
5/9/2013 99804 No $ 3,845.88 Yes 5/29/2013 | 0226617.00(001) | $ = $ 384588 |S 3,845.88 (S - S o
5/9/2013 99804 Yes $ 21,039.86 Yes 5/29/2013 | 0226617.00(002) | $ 11,571.92 | $ 9,467.94 | $ 21,039.86 | $ - $ =
7/2/2013 101197 No $  5386.72 Yes 7/19/2013 | 0226617.00(001) | $ - $ 538.72|S 53872 |$ - $ -
7/2/2013 101197 Yes $ 43,593.74 | Yes 7/19/2013 | 0226617.00(002) | $ 23,976.56 | $ 19,617.18 | $ 43,593.74 | $ = S -
9/25/2013 103194 No $ 3043 Yes 10/15/2013 | 0226617.00(001) | $ - $ 3043 | $ 3043 |$ £ $ =
9/25/2013 | 103194 Yes $ 54,169.50 | Yes 10/15/2013 | 0226617.00(002) [ $ 29,793.23 [ $ 24,376.28 | § 54,169.50 | $ = $ -
10/23/2013 | 103909 Yes $ 22,968.04 | Yes 11/5/2013 | 0226617.00(002) | $ 12,632.42 [ $ 10,335.62 | $ 22,968.04 | $ - S, -
11/25/2013 | 104732 No $ 121.72 Yes 12/9/2013 | 0226617.00(001) [ $ g S 12172 121.72 | $ - S -
11/25/2013 | 104732 Yes $ 15,094.55 Yes 12/9/2013 | 0226617.00(002) [ $  8,302.00 | $  6,792.55 | $ 15,094.55 | $ - S -
12/30/2013 | 105582 No $  8,587.24 Yes 1/14/2014 | 0226617.00(001) | $ 3 S 8587.24|S 8587.24|$ - S -
12/30/2013 | 105582 Yes $  9,697.24 | Yes 1/14/2014 | 0226617.00(002) | S 5333.48 | $  4,363.76 | $  9,697.12 | § 012 | S -
7/3/2014 110225 Yes (TBD) | $ 15,489.93 Yes 7/24/2014 | 0226617.01(001)| $ 8,519.46 | S 697047 | $ - S 15,489.93 | § -
8/14/2014 | 111438 Yes (TBD) S 4,927.03 Yes 9/30/2014 | 0226617.01(001)| $  2,709.87 | $  2,217.16 | § - $ 4,927.03 | -
9/2/2014 111863 Yes (TBD) S 6,253.65 Yes 9/30/2014 | 0226617.01(001)| $ 3,439.51 | $ 2,814.14 | $ “ S 6,253.65 | $ 3
11/4/2014 113583 Yes (TBD) | $ 23,007.77 | VYes 1/5/2015 0226617.01(001) [ $ 12,654.27 | S 10,353.50 | § - $ 23,007.77  $ =
12/3/2014 114311 Yes (TBD) | $ 33,410.68 No Pending 0226617.04(001) [ $ 18,375.87 | $ 15,034.81 | $ ] S 27,772.30 | $ 5,638.38
12/16/2014 | 114697 Yes (TBD) | $ 31,648.91 No Pending 0226617.04(001) [ $ 17,406.90 | $ 14,242.01 | $ g S = S 31,648.91
Pending TBD Yes (TBD) | $ 43,319.94| No Pending | 0226617.00 (001) [ $ 23,825.97 [ $ 19,493.97 [ $ - |s - |s 4331994
$ 342,592.83 $ 178,541.46 | $ 164,051.37 | $ 184,534.80 | § 77,450.80 | $ 80,607.23
Original Appropriation = | $ 184,534.80
Additional Appropriation Needed = | $ 158,058.03
Additional Local Share (45% of Appropriation) = | $ 71,126.06
Total Amount to be Requested of DEEP for Amendment #2 = | $ 80,607.23
EIE/CEPA Process = | $ 15,000.00
Updates to Report = | $  25,000.00
Public Informational Process/Town Meeting = | $ 10,000.00

Project Costs (Beyond Amendment #2 above) for FY15-16 to be
Carried in WPCA Budget =
Does Town want to include these costs in Amendment 22

50,000.00





image29.emf

image30.emf

image31.emf

image32.emf

image33.png
‘Town of Old Lyme. CT - WPCA Minutes 05132014 Page2of7

e i o i DHEP oo ity o ke cera he Tow o
e AT —————
Seappeined by tht o of coaparton f1am the DEEP, Ove thepatyeu sheand ol
s o th o of Sl e Bt e ovesbesrd o e e

ovare o dpar o et abes s o profc e y DEED i s b
Comciadudtha o DELD s rfction of sl Wasevrr reament i s et £
Jrivesee e —

Dbt et she e e DEEP s aperent el ik vkl b, s bl
e WA should b prcd o he comprobernve sy by Wosedard & ot of
i el he bt slation. s saried i ol  poblc,” he dded,
i e ove o osp moving ornard”

i oin ), Ko it ey v lnats Andes ombird e
Vet merbern e s e

Fost P Repont DREE {
Kt it he WICA sl s th sy sl wih e o et

ot e 3 sl 0 ke decln et st s Lol et e
e WA e o o S and Ancrew Lord out e pees e cons o
et apions o ¢ WECA. Mt sk bt o <ot dlerenc o -
Cptios, 3l he b oo et sanagomantapprches

. e it e i b st i ol ot bl g otk
o o s SEC.0 oSSO0 o o DL egaemen's

ey Shetane Opte sl s bt s e, Thre o gt
6 DEEP il purt o oot .l cgardes o donal g rsts.
e Lord Con and e e heopponns. e e DR o g,
dgn e e DEEP b ron g ht sy il o ¢ ocal
ateumies anagtent pn

pim 2 Mangge e o' st g et v O e
WA, i T et cntr e i, i, ond sy
it o oot e e Lo egions 1

Kt st the DI it e they supered i apto.

. The adsan g ofOption s sy o d s o g o alkegos
5t Tl e 0 e ool companents o he Uttt
Cooptration o ) pare il e o fo s L itallyostant et
ot s s g of et to et et e e
ey

At i e the il funding s fa e ot Users e corged
R anaims et s hot ot cople] et o, 4 ngoigwer s
bl cver cpertons ad e SUt eatns peokiSta bt s
o ixceming the essed propaty valo, 1 et o sl cncod (-

827015




image34.emf

image35.emf

image36.emf

image37.emf

image38.emf

image39.emf

image40.emf

image41.emf

image1.emf

